# THE BLOOMINGDALE GAZETTE

A Publication of the Bloomingdale Homeowners Association

VOL. I NO. 13

7 Nov 80

### **Business Briefs**

### ELECTION DAY

Elections for the vacancies on the Board of Directors will be held during the November general membership meeting, Tuesday, November 11, 8pm at the sales office. Nominations for the vacancies are as follows:
Lynn Burkholder
Bob Burdette
Jim Boatenhammer
Keven Jackson
Al Pirre
Skip Wagner
Henry Wilson

Only BHA members in good standing (those that have paid their dues for the '80 or '81 season), are eligible to vote.

Nominees must be present at the meeting.

#### MEMBERSHIP DRIVE

November is BHA membership drive month. The yearly dues are 20.00. Your membership is important so please sign up. Call Bill Charles at 685-9255 for more information.

### KEY PLAY

The tennis courts are now locked (as of 3 November). So if you want to play tennis, don't forget your key. If you are in need of a key, call Hal Labkon at 681-6853 or Bob Burdette at 685-0676.

### SWING ABUSE

One of the brand new swings, a swing that was paid for by Criterion Corp., has been damaged. The seat of the swing has been torn up. Please impress upon your children to take care of our community property. Any repairs, including the replacement of this seat, will have to be paid for by the homeowners.

### MISSING TABLE

A picnic table has disappeared, and you can rest assured that it did not just get up and walk away. The picnic table was cemented into the ground. Somebody must have really wanted it. So did all the homeowners out here who could have used it. Let's all keep an eye out for thieves.

### NEWS ARTICLES

Board members and Committee chairmen sould submit their respective committee news articles to the Gazette editor Linda Carr, by Wednesday following the scheduled monthly Board of Directors meeting.

#### DEADLINES

November 17 for November 21 December 2 for December 5

### news you can use

### news you can use

### FIRST ANNUAL HALLOWEEN PARTY A SUCCESS

Nearly 70 children participated in the BHA first annual Halloween Party.

Congratulations go to the following children who won in their age groups:

Scariest Melissa Smith Andy Boozer Robert Colley

Best Overall Adam Carr David Labkon Brian Brundage Jennifer Smith Ken Norman

Most Original Funniest Julie Taylor Jason Mulzer Syri Koelfgen Jean Boozer Greg Barker Eric Mulzer Shelly Schaefer Julie Witter

Thanks go to Mr. Chuck Slowery, President of the Bloomingdale Civic Club, his wife Mary Lou, and his daughter Chrissy, for judging a very hard contest.

A special thanks go to all of the children for participating, for their conduct, and for making this a good time for all.

I would like to say thank you to all those residents who contributed their time in making the party favors, stuffing bags, and assisting in coordinating the party Sat. afternoon. Also to those people who baked cookies, cupcakes, and popcorn for the kids to enjoy following the parade and judging.

Our orange drink was donated to us by McDonald's of Brandon.

Thanks again to everyone for a great success.

Joyce Uphoff

### CHRISTMAS BOWS

Let's dress up Bloomingdale East, West, and Estates for the holidays.

The Craft Club has made up red Christmas bows for the mailboxes at a cost of 75¢.

If interested please call Sue Mulzer, Peg Witter, or Dottie Berry.

### GAZETTE DELIVERY

The staff of the Gazette wishes to thank John Jernigan for his help in picking up the plastic bags that will be used for delivery of the Gazette. John had to "shlep" a box of 2000 plastic bags 15 blocks. When asked if they were heavy, John replied that anything you carry for 15 blocks becomes heavy!

The Gazette would also like to thank Mr. Pagano (Mgr. of Circulation for the Neighborhood News), for his assistance and helpfulness in obtaining the plastic bags.

As you may have noticed from the past two issues, the delivery method has changed. The Gazette will no longer be found in your mailbox, but will be in a plastic bag hung off the red flag of your mailbox. Look for it.

### BOARD OF DIRECTORS

PRESIDENT-Fred Uphoff 685-3013 John Jernigan VICE-PRES . -685-4150 Louise Holder CORR. SEC.-Bill Charles REC. SEC.-Pat Bowen TREASURER-SGT. AT ARMS-Bob Burdette

## CLASSIFIED

# CLASSIFIED

### SITUATIONS WANTED

Grasscutting Allen Dunn, age 12, call 681-1089 Transcutting Rodney Molder, age 14, call 681-1408 Grasscutting Joseph Thomas, age 15, call 685-4075

Grasscutting

Scott Showalter, age 16 Car washing & other odd jobs Billy Warren, age 12, 685-9355

Dog walking, car washing & vacuuming Lance Vincent, age 9, 689-6731

Babysitting

Holly Burdette, age 14,685-0676

Babysitting

Deborah Doscinski, age 12, 681-2428

Babysitting

Janice Thomas, age 14, 685-4075

Babysitting

Valerie Wilson, age 15, 681-6011

Pabysitting

Velma Wilson, age 15. 681-6011

Babysitting

Chris Makula, age 14, 689-7826

Babysitting

Shelly Schaefer, age 11, 685-5724

Pabysitting

Kris Sealy, age 12, 681-1830

Rabysitting

689-7826 Therasa Makula, age 12,

abvsitting

Shari Neubig, age 17, 685-7108

Babysitting

Donna Neubig, age 15, 685-7108

Babysitting

Chris Crouch, age 12, 681-5129

abysitting

Jennifer Drake, age 12, 681-1342

abysitting Julie Lynn Witter, age 11½ 685-1324

Babysitting

Kelly Ganter

3607 Greenrock Pl., age 14, 685-2798

Bubysitting

Cindy Rosengrant, age 17

call 681-3416

Babysitting

Cathy Rosengrant, age 13

call 681-3416

Babysitting During the Day

Gerri Kanahan 689-9124 3901 Briarlake

Amway Products- Guaranteed

Mike & Joyce Simpkins 685-0657 btn. 4:30-7:00

Weekend cake decoration for small occasions.

> Mike & Joyce Simpkins 685-0657 btn. 4:30-7:00

Gustom Made Pine Furniture Hand Crafted

681-5370 "Sid" Sidorovich 3805 Casaba Loop

### FOR SALE

Have a CLASSIFIED or NEWS ITEM for the GAZETTE????? Call Joyce Uphoff at 685-3013

a CLASSIFIED or NEWS ITEM for the

Two bicycles- Huffy Boys 16" sidewalk bike (yellow)- \$15.00 Girls 20" highrise with banana seat (pink) - \$15.00. Call 685-4150

One set custom made triple high bunkbeds. Call 681-1830

# what's going on?

General Membership meeting 11 November 1980, 8pm at the Sales Office

Board of Directors meeting 2 December 1980. 8pm